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Hudbay acknowledges their current plan is not optimal and not their first choice. In fact, it is plan
C. Plan A was the original Rosemont layout. Plan B was to move to the west side and move to
private land. Then, after exploratory drilling exposed more deposits, Plan C emerged, increasing the
number of pits from 2 to 6. 
The Permit includes TSF-1 and TSF-2 and addresses dust mitigation from those two tailings piles
(to the top of the "F") 
Yet, there is a third tailings area, TSF-N, which will be necessary to store tailings generated over the
proposed life of the mine. TSF-N is listed in their 2022 PEA and their 2023 PSF. It is not included
in the Permit, as Hudbay has not acquired the state land needed to connect them to TSF-N on their
private land north of the two current storage areas. 

This Permit should not be granted for the life of the mine, as it fails to contain enough storage for
the amount of tailings that will be excavated from the 6 pits over the life of the mine. 
If Hudbay is ever successful in acquiring the 160 acre state parcel, a significant amendment to the
Permit will be required in order to add in TSF-N. This storage area is by far the most devastating to
the community 1/2 mile north of its location. There are many ephemeral washes in the area, high
wind and rain events are prevalent during monsoon season. Monitoring stations will need to be
relocated, public comment will need to be re-initiated and there is no guarantee that TSF-N will be
added into the Permit. Therefore, it is premature to grant a Permit for the proposed life of this mine,
without all necessary facilities included in the current Permit. 

The addition of TSF-N could change the Permit and require a Class One instead of a Class Two,
which could further complicate things. 

This Permit includes on-site cathode processing facilities which were removed from their initial
start up operations in their 2023 PSF. They will consider adding those facilities back in as an
add-on component in year four, to be paid for out of operating revenue. There is no guarantee this
will happen at this time, and by year four, cost restraints could change those plans significantly,
causing another significant amendment and public comment period. 
This Permit should only be granted for the period of time where there are no variables. That would
be year one through four, when they are simply exporting copper concentrate and selling it
overseas. 
It would be irresponsible to issue a Class 2 Permit for a longer period. Hudbay has not decided, or
stated definitively how they will proceed beyond that. 
Attached: Hudbay 2022 PEA showing TSF's, Map showing what's just north of TSF-N 






